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TAC 2020 UPDATE

Clergy & Lay Delegates,

Today Bishop Scott Jones postponed Texas Annual Conference 2020,
which was scheduled for May 24-27, 2020, at the Hilton-Americas Ho-
tel in Houston, Texas.

An automatic cancellation of your reservation will be made and a re-
fund of your deposit will be issued without you having to call the ho-
tel. Please give the hotel several days to process this refund due to
limited staffing making refunds at the hotel. They will do their best to
refund your deposits as quickly as possible.

You may visit the www.txcumc.org website where you can view
Bishop Jones’ discussion of Texas Annual Conference 2020 and the
plans that are being put in place for August 14-15, 2020.

B.T. Williamson
Assistant to the Bishop

Notes about TAC 2020

e Virtual Clergy Session to be announced for May 26, 2020.
e Clergy and delegates will have to pre-register again for TAC 2020.
e More information will be coming.
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The West District Office is
looking for a part time
Office Assistant.
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to Debbie Keim at
dkeim@txcumc.org.
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Bishop's letter to the Clergy of the Texas Annual Conference
April 24, 2020

Dear Friends,

I continue to be grateful for the many creative ways you are in ministry to your mission field. Praise the Lord
for the blessings we have experienced and the ways God is blessings others through your ministry!

Today I have signed on to a statement by many Houston church leaders stating that we believe churches
should not have in-person worship during May. While that decision is the local church’s to make, I am
strongly advising all congregations in the Texas Annual Conference to avoid gatherings in person until we
have a clear indication that it is safe to meet. We must do no harm. We should not have in-person worship in
April or May. It may not even be wise to meet in June. It is essential to have better information about new
cases of COVID-19 and that requires a lot more testing.

However, there may be some valid exceptions. In a county with few or no cases of the virus, a gathering of up
to 25 might be okay with social distancing measures in place. In all places groups of 10 or fewer are okay, so
some of our churches are organizing watch parties in homes to view online worship. Worship leaders in a
sanctuary that is not open to the public do not need to wear masks. Congregations that have lots of space
and few people can meet. Drive-in worship is okay if people keep their windows up and maintain social dis-
tancing. Online worship and telephone pastoral care are best.

Regardless, we need to pay attention to the following:

e  People who are 60 and older are most at risk and should stay home for the foreseeable future.
e  When we reopen church buildings we need plans for disinfecting after each space is used.
e  Wearing masks in public is important for not spreading the disease.
e  People without symptoms may nevertheless be contagious and spread the virus.
e  Childcare should not resume until CDC guidelines can be strictly followed.
e  We must live with the reality of this virus until a vaccine is ready for widespread use.
We will be making an announcement about annual conference next week.

Remember 1 Thessalonians 5:16-19: "Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances;
for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you. Do not quench the Spirit.”

Blessings,
Scott Jones

Worship with Bishop Jones Series: Creative Continuous Church

Sunday Worship 11:00 a.m. May 3 - Creative Diversity

To be streamed live via the conference's Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/txumc

Mark yourself as "going" to the Facebook event to receive updates: https://
www.facebook.com/events/229160661714287/
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DISTRICT MISSIONS NEWS

Several weeks ago, the district asked for churches to submit any missions news to celebrate
in our district newsletter. Many local churches have found a way to get involved with helping
those affected by the COVID-19 virus and here are a few of the stories and information we
got from you in the district.

Alexander UMC mission team helped provide 80 snack packs for Teachers who handed out
food boxes for students from Navarro and Bonham Elementary Schools. See the church's
Facebook page to see photos of the snack bags. Thr ough the churchos
members willingness to be the active hands of Christ they were able to provide much needed
water and snacks for those working to help others.

Christ UMC had several Sunday School Classes, Small Groups, staff personnel and other
individuals who provided meals for the kids at Southgate Village Apartments during the school
closures. Into the third week of providing meals, the church moved from serving meals at
Southgate Village Apartments to the Lincoln Recreation Center and partnered with the College
Station Independent School District.

Members also reach out to pray for other Christ UMC families and discovered that one family
needed groceries and toilet paper. This need was entered on the James 1:27 Projects list. As
a James 1:27 Volunteer, they contacted this family. They were able to deliver the needed
groceries, with the exception of toilet paper (none to be found). They do plan to follow-up with
this family.

FUMC Bryan held a Drive & Drop food drive for the Brazos Valley food bank. The food drive
was Thursday, April 30th from 8:30 am to 5 pm and on Friday, May 1st from 8:30 am to 3 pm.
They had bins located under their overhang between the Sanctuary and office to collect the
food. This is just one of the great ways this church served during social distancing.

I know we had more missions activity in our district and would love to hear your news.

IMISSIONAL EXCELLENCE GRANTS

District Missions Grants for the spring/summer may be requested to support new or expanding
ministries of the church, and to assist congregations with mission trips or projects. Grants normally
do not exceed $3000, and may be of a lesser amount. Due to COVID 19 the district will only give
grants once this calendar year.

Fill out the application and send to: West District, PO Box 9890, College Station, TX 77842

You can find the application on our website at:

http://west-district.org/missions.html .

Deadline to apply is August 1, 2020.

generl
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You might be asking
"What is "Masks for All?"

The Need: To reopen public spaces in our communities, while
limiting transmission of the COVID-19 virus, wearing face masks
will be strongly recommended, if not required. Government lead-
ers have asked Houston Responds to help provide personal use
face masks to help ensure there are MASKS FOR ALL as we
transition out of quarantine, especially for those in under-
resourced areas.

The Goal: 1,000 congregations providing over 1,000,000 masks.
How? 500 to 1,000 congregations mobilizing to create 100 to 200
masks (sewn or un-sewn) per week. The love, service, and
generosity of local congregations will ensure over 1,000,000 peo-
ple in Greater Houston will have potentially life-saving reusable

Below is a link to a website and information on providing masks
for Covid-19. Itincludes CDC templates, Guides for Churches,
Church Communications, materials. See link to this website:
https://www.houstonresponds.org/masksforall

Helpful Websites

Check out these websites and information.

COVID-19 HELP

The Texas Annual Conference has
launched COVID-19 Help, a way to
assist with the basic needs of individu-
als and families impacted by the
pandemic, regardless of the church
they attend. The conference-wide
campaign provides personal needs for
its members, by empowering pastors
to give gift cards for food, personal
hygiene, house cleaning supplies,
baby needs and medicine.

Please see the link below for more
information on:

a. how to donate or

b. forp a s t to applysfor as-
sistance on behalf of those in

need: https://www.txcumc.org/
covid19help

For UMC members in need, contact
your senior pastor. Appointed pastors
will need to fill out the form for assis-
tance at txcumc.org/
covidfamilyassistance _ or email
Covid19help@txcumc.org

Many creative ideas, technology tips, resources and spiritual encouragement are available.

https://txumccoronavirus.squarespace.com/

Webinar recording of Leading Beyond Coronavirus with Andy Crouch
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IEtwclVAYzw

Legislative Update—Cares Act information
https://www.txcumc.org/caresact

Discipleship Ministries has resources to help—check out this website:

https://www.umcdiscipleship.org/articles/resources-for-responding-to-covid-19-outbreak

TMF has announced our Microloan Program, which is one of many ways we are responding to the COVID-19
pandemic in order to care for churches and ministries that might be struggling during this crisis. We have small
$5,000 to $25,000 microloans that will be repaid over 24 months at an interest rate of 2% for churches

and nonprofits that qualify. To qualify a church or nonprofit must be a 501(c)(3), ask for a microloan no more than
5% of total regular giving for 2019, and churches must have paid at least 60% of their annual apportionments in 2018
and 2019. Additional information can be found here: https://www.tmf-fdn.org/news/tmf-microloan-program/.

To apply, please click here: https://www.grantinterface.com/Home/Logon?ReturnUrl=%2fProcess%

2fShortLinkApply%3fprocessGuid%3d0360f528-f0a0-454a-bb6ae-0e29d7318323%26UrlKey%

3dtmf&processGuid=0360f528-f0a0-454a-b6ae-0e29d7318323&UrlKey=tmf
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Lakeview Methodist Conference Center
Cancels Summer Camp 2020

Friends of Lakeview,

We continue to lift you all in prayer during this difficult time. In light of the COVID-19 pandemic, we have prayerfully
considered the status of Summer Camp 2020. Through conversations with our staff, volunteer leaders, clergy and
Cabinet members from the Texas Annual Conference, and Board of Directors, we have come to the conclusion that we
must cancel Summer Camp 2020. Due to restrictions and health concerns for our campers, and the potential long-term
financial impact on Lakeview, this decision was made to guarantee we will be able to continue our ministry in the
future.

This is not a decision we wanted to make. We are passionate about summer camp and the life-changing experiences
that take place here at Lakeview. Please know that we examined every possible scenario and our staff is still commit-
ted to making your next experience at Lakeview the best it can be.

Throughout this process, our staff has also developed plans for new ministries and programs that you will be able to
participate in. While we are saddened by this cancelation, we are encouraged by the new opportunities that we will
offer this fall, winter and spring. As we are able, we will be open for retreats and other groups to continue coming to
Lakeview.

Parents who have paid a camper fee will soon be contacted by our Registrar. You will have the choice of a full refund,
applying the fee to Summer Camp 2021, or leaving it as a tax deductible donation to help Lakeview. If you have
questions or are in need of assistance regarding camp-related matters, please email registrar@Ilakeviewmcc.org. Stay
connected with Lakeview on social media (@iheartlakeview) and our website (www.lakeviewmcc.org) for more
Information on upcoming opportunities.

Your continued support is appreciated and crucial to Lakeview now more than ever as we continue to impact lives for
Jesus Christ and the transformation of our world. We look forward to seeing you at Lakeview soon.

Yours in Christ,

Josh Pulver
President/CEO

Recommendations for Children’s Ministry in the midst of Social Distancing

e Think outside the box—be creative.

e Offer opportunity for staff and volunteers to continue partnering in ministry—by asking ministry
leaders to video them selves reading a favorite book or bible story and post to your website or
Facebook page.

e Limit the online activities—have printed material that children can do at home.
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During the Covid

-19 quarantine, we may not be in

the office building but we are here working for you.

Our office hours are still Monday i Thursday 8:30
am to 5:00 pm. You can reach us on the phone or by
email. If you need to meet with us, we will do our

best to connect. So let us know how we can help.



